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CONGREGATION SHAARAY TEFILA 
2022 – 5783 

 

All attendees should be fully Covid vaccinated or present a negative Covid test.  
 

Sunday, September 25, 2022 
Erev Rosh Hashanah 

5:30 PM Hybr id Service (in-person and Zoom) 
 

Monday, September 26, 2022 
First Day Rosh Hashanah 

9:00 AM Shachar it 
12:00 PM Outdoor Shofar Blowing (behind shul) 

4:30 PM Tashlich at Crandall Park 
 

Tuesday, September 27, 2022 
Second Day Rosh Hashanah 

9:00 AM Shachar it 
12:00 PM Outdoor Shofar Blowing (behind shul) 

 

Saturday, October 1, 2022 
Shabbat Shuvah 

9:30 AM Service 
 

Tuesday, October 4, 2022 
Kol Nidre 

6:00 PM Kol Nidre Service 
 

Wednesday, October 5, 2022 
Yom Kippur 

9:00 AM Shachar it 
Yizkor 

4:30 PM Study Session with Micah Fr iedman  
5:30 PM Mincha/Neilah Service 

7:15 PM Outdoor Shofar Blow-Off (behind shul) 
7:30 PM Zoom Yizkor  

 

TBD 
Sukkah Construction and Decoration 

 

Monday, October 10, 2022 
First Day Sukkot 

9:30 AM Shacharit 
 

Monday, October 17, 2022 
Shemini Atzeret 

9:30 AM Shachar it 
Yizkor 

7:00 PM Simchat Torah 
Dancing with the Torah 

 

Wednesday, October 18, 2022 
Simchat Torah 

9:30 AM Shachar it 
Dancing with the Torah 



STUDENT RABBI  
Micah Friedman  

 

Hodesh Tov! A good month! This is 
one of our traditional Jewish 

greetings for a new month. Again, as we approach 
the month of September, we also approach a new 
Jewish month: Elul .אלול 
 

In August, I made my first visit to Glens Falls and 
had the chance to meet a number of you at services 
and the community picnic. I loved the chance to 
start to get to know the community and look 
forward to further connections. 
 

Elul, the month which precedes Rosh HaShanah, 
invites us into a mindset of reflection. While on 
Rosh HaShanah and Yom Kippur we appeal to G-d 
to treat us with more mercy than judgement so that 
we may be healthy and happy in the coming year, 
during the month of Elul, we have the opportunity 
to prepare ourselves for the year ahead by reflecting 
on our lives in this current year that we are readying 
to conclude. This process is called Heshbon Nefesh 
- accounting of the soul. Like any accounting, it’s 
an opportunity to pay careful attention and to add 
up the costs of our choices. Like calculating a 
budget, this spiritual work challenges us to consider 
where we might need to make changes in the future 
in order to maximize our goals.  
 

According to tradition, the name of the month Elul 
is actually an acronym for: 
 

 

“אני לדודי ודודי לי   
I am my beloved’s and my beloved is mine” 

 

Song of Songs 6:3. This month of Elul in which we 
reflect on our lives through an evaluative lens is 
also a time of passionate love, a month when we’re 
taught that G-d’s abundant and abiding love for us 
is more apparent and accessible than throughout the 
year.  
 

Somehow, this time of accounting is also a season 
of love. How can these two moods coincide? 
 

I would like to suggest that without love, there can 
be no reckoning. When we know that someone 
loves us and will continue to do so even though we 
make mistakes, that love offers us the safety to 
admit to ourselves that we have actually made 
mistakes for which we need to apologize and from 
which we need to learn. So too, in our relationship 
with the Source of Life. In Elul, as the Summer 
starts to cool, we are reminded of the infinite love 
God has for each of us despite our missteps life. 
This love enables and empowers us to take an  

SYNAGOGUE PRESIDENT 
MARK HOFFMAN  

 

Thanks to Peter and Nancy Kudan, Ellen 
Katz and all who helped with the 
Temple/Synagogue picnic. I am sorry to 
have missed it but hope that a good time was had by 
all. 
 

Thanks to Micah Friedman for a great first weekend 
at Shaaray Tefila. We look forward to his visits in 
September and to his presence on the high holidays. 
We also look forward to a visit from the Kirtan 
Rabbi for Selichot on September 17. Thanks to Bill 
Brender for organizing this event! 
 

In addition to the high holidays and the start of the 
school year, another feature of this time of year at 
Shaaray Tefila is the beginning of a new fiscal year. 
We will have some financial challenges as our 
basement tenant will be moving out at the end of 
August. We all appreciate receipt of your 
membership dues and your Yom Kippur pledges.   
 

While it is true that the best things in life are free, 
we would like to have the financial resources to 
provide the best possible Jewish experience for you, 
your families, and for the greater Glens Falls Jewish 
community. I want to emphasize how prudent we 
are with your membership funds and donations, 
working hard to get the most value for every dollar 
spent.   
 

As Hillel said, “If not now, when?” And as the song 
goes, “You never know what you've got 'till it's 
gone!” We aim to be around for a long time. Now is 
the time to make that donation you have been 
thinking about. Also please consider including 
Shaaray Tefila in your estate planning. 
 

Shanah Tova. 
 

Mark Hoffman 

honest accounting of how we would like to grow in 
the year ahead.  
 

On Shabbat, looking ahead to the month of Elul, we 
offered the blessing of the month. I will reiterate a 
few words of the ceremony as a prayer for all of us 
that this coming month can bring us lives filled with 
goodness and blessing, safety and prosperity, lives 
without shame or embarrassment and instead filled 
with love and awe.  
 

In gratitude, 
 

Student Rabbi Micah Friedman 



SISTERHOOD  
GREETINGS & nEWS 

 
 

Early New Year Greetings, 
 

Hope August ended well for you. Have a safe, good 
Labor Day weekend. Hope to see you and Student 
Rabbi Micah over Labor Day weekend Services. 
 

Continued healing wishes to Dolly Chary-Morrissey, 
Rena Bernstein, Dr. Syd Hochman and several 
members and friends of CST and Sisterhood. 
 

Glad to see Student Rabbi Micah Friedman again on 
a ZOOM Service during that busy weekend. Look 
forward to meeting in-person. 
 

Unfortunately, I was unable to attend the Jewish 
Community-wide picnic yet I heard it was a grand 
success and an enjoyable time for all. Kudos to 
Nancy & Peter Kudan and synagogue members & 
friends and Ellen and Bruce Katz and temple 
members & friends-ALL who helped with the 
barbecue, all foods and activities. 
 

It was wonderful to talk with widow Ilana Marmon 
who was visiting from Israel and her son Rabbi Boaz 
who is the Rabbi at Congregation Shaara Tfille in 
Saratoga. 
 

Many thanks to Elaine & Salomon Charhon, Cher & 
Mark Hoffman, Sisterhood and Congregation 
Shaaray Tefila for sponsoring in August. Thank you 
to the anonymous donor for a variety of foods for 
the last Saturday in August. Also to Francine Torra 
for setting the foods out, Mark—the challahs and to 
all who assisted with clean-up. 

 

Enjoy reading and learning more 
about one of Sisterhood’s past 
president’s this month’s member 
history about Hilda Aronson 
Schwartz. 
 

Thank you to everyone who helped in any way 
(especially the prep and cleanup) with Oneg or 
Kiddushes in August including: Cher, Mark and Joe 
Hoffman, Francine Torra, Gerry Hyman, Susan & 
David Matzner, Elaine & Salomon Charhon, Pinchas 
Shabat, Bill Brender, Peter Kudan, Dr. Syd 
Hochman, Barry, Laurent Amar, Faye Landsman, 
Debbie & Eric Weiss, Dr. Ephraim Back, Judy & 
Dr. Alan Korot, and Rebecca & Albert Charhon. 
 

Sisterhood needs more assistance with preparation 
and shopping in order for Onegs and Kiddushes to 
continue. Please let Katie, Cher or me know which 
Thursday or Friday you could help to prepare. I plan 
to prepare with help once a month. Cher or I might  

In Memoriam 5782 
 

We record, with deep sorrow, the passing of the 
following members, affiliates, friends and relatives 
of members in the year 5782: 
 
 

Sue (Patack) Levine 

September 18, 2021 
  

Ruth Goldman 

December 1, 2021 
  

Carl Meyers 

January 1, 2022 
 

Rosemary Germain 

January 12, 2022 
 

Rose Rothstein 

March 18, 2022 
 

Rick Every 

July 23, 2022 
 

The Congregation Extends Its Sincere  
Sympathy To Their Families. 

be able to initially sit and guide others with any 
questions when they prepare. We need to have  
others sign up for other weeks or not have Onegs or 
Kiddushes. 
 

Happy September birthdays and anniversaries to all 
of you. 
 

Happy New Year to members and friends who live 
in Florida, Georgia, Massachusetts, New Jersey, 
Rhode Island, South Carolina, Texas and other areas 
of New York State. 
 

Plan to attend the special Selichot service on 9/17. 
 

Good health and safe days to each of you for the 
New Year with Services, Tashlich at Crandall Park 
and the Shofar blowing outdoors. Check the bulletin 
calendars and announcements for dates and times. 
 

L’Shanah Tovah, 
 

Bonnie Yanklowitz, Interim President 

Jewish Calendar  
 

Thank you to Regan Denny Stafford Funeral Home. 
They have once again provided 
us with wonderful calendars 
for the year 5783.  
 

Please pick one up during your 
next visit to the Synagogue.  



Jewish community cookout 
 

 

On a hot, sunny Sunday afternoon in 
August, about fifty friends, family and 
members of Beth El and Shaaray 
Tefila gathered in Crandall Park for 
food, fun, conversation and 
camaraderie. Spearheaded by Nancy 
and Peter Kudan of the Synagogue 
and Ellen and Bruce Katz of the 
Temple, we played croquet, the 

children enjoyed the playground and took advantage 
of the cooling sprays of the newly 
opened Splash Pad. The Kudans 
arrived in style in their 1929 Ford 
Model A automobile! They also 
celebrated their fiftieth wedding 
anniversary with us, adding to the 
joy of the day. Bruce was the 
official Barbeque Chef, serving up 
delicious kosher hamburgers and 
hot dogs. 

 
We were delighted to meet Micah 
Friedman, the new student Rabbi of 
Shaaray Tefila. Micah traveled from 
Boston to be with us. He delivered a 
short D’var Torah and led us in the 
recitation of the Shehecheyanu, a 
prayer expressing our gratitude to  
G-d enabling us to gather and enjoy 

the privilege of being together once again. COVID 
has given us the gift of truly appreciating so many 
things we once took for granted; our health and the 
pleasure of sharing food and the company of others. 

 
Micah was the Croquet Champion! 
He shared that he learned the game 
from his grandmother and was 
very helpful in guiding us through 
the rules. A special thank you to 
Betty and Paul Gancher for 
bringing the croquet game and 
setting up the wickets. 

 
Our special guest was Rob Kovach, 
President & CEO of the Jewish 
Federation of Northeastern New 
York, who brought some friends 
and family members along with 
him. Rob drove up from Albany 
and was delighted with the beauty 
of the park and of Glens Falls. 

A warm thank you to everyone who attended and 
brought delicious food, drinks, supplies and good 
conversation. May we all enjoy many more shared 
occasions. 

Ellen Katz  

September 2 
Daniel Korot 

 

September 3 
Scott Gottesman 

 

September 5 
Ephraim Back 

Kevin Goldstein 
 

September 9 
Lucrecia Kleinmann 

 

September 12 
Arnold Alkes 

 

September 14 
Stacey Mandelbaum 

 

September 17 
Steven Levine 

September 18 
Harrie Bobbin 
Elaine Charhon 

 

September 21 
Cooper Nadler 

 

September 22 
Katie Weaver 

 

September 26 
Jonathan Amar 

 

September 27 
Adam Gersten 

 

September 29 
Bill Brender 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

Happy anniversary 
 

Barbara & Barry Ziff 
September 1 

59th Anniversary 
 
 

Beth & Gerald Brezner 
September 4 

67th Anniversary 
 
 

Ava & Martin Ashendorff 
September 24 

44th Anniversary 
 
 

Karen & David Wurzberger 
September 25 

17th Anniversary 



 

Shoftim 
SEPTEMBER 2, Candlelighting 7:10 pm 
Torah Portion: Deuteronomy 16:18-21:9 

Haftarah: Isaiah 51:12-52:12   
 

Ki Teitzei 
SEPTEMBER 9, Candlelighting 6:57 pm 
Torah Portion: Deuteronomy 21:10-25:19 

Haftarah: Isaiah 54:1-10   
 

Ki Tavo 
SEPTEMBER 16, Candlelighting 6:44 pm 

Torah Portion: Deuteronomy 26:1-29:8 
Haftarah: Isaiah 60:1-22   

 

Nitzavim 
SEPTEMBER 23, Candlelighting 6:32 pm 
Torah Portion: Deuteronomy 29:9-30:20  

Haftarah: Isaiah 61:10-63:9   
 

Honorable Mentchen: 
 

Thank you to all who recently sponsored an Oneg or Kiddush: 
 

 Elaine & Salomon Charhon in memory of Isaac Israel and 
David Israel 

 Cher & Mark Hoffman in honor Ann Wasserman and 
friend, Eyal David 

 Sisterhood in honor of Micah Friedman  

 Congregation Shaaray Tefila in honor of Micah Friedman, 
our new rabbinic intern 

 

Onegs and Kiddushes following in-person services will be 
decided weekly. If you would like to sponsor an Oneg or 
Kiddush, please contact Katie in the office. 
 

Friday, September 2:  
Oneg sponsored by Bonnie Yanklowitz in honor of ALL 

belated August Birthdays & Anniversaries 
 

Saturday, September 3:  
Kiddush sponsored by Bonnie Yanklowitz in honor of ALL 

September Birthdays & Anniversaries 
 

Saturdays, September 10, 17 & 24:  
Kiddush sponsorships available 

 

Friday, September 23:  
Ong sponsorship available 

We Gratefully acknowledge the 
following contributions 

 

GENERAL FUND 
 

In Memory of Manning Cohen 
Leone Straus 

 

In Memory of Helen Straus 
Leone Straus 

 

In Memory of Rose Rothstein  
Nancy & Peter Kudan 

 

In Memory of Rick Every  
Roz Winston 

 

In Honor of Elaine Sobel’s 80th Birthday  
Roz Winston 

 

In Honor of Nancy & Peter Kudan’s 50th Anniversary  
Roz Winston 

 

In Memory of Althea Gerstein  
Roz Winston 

 

In Memory of Sid Kanofsky 
Roz Winston 

 

In Memory of Sharon Diehl 
Roz Winston 

 

MR & MRS SAMUEL ARONSON FUND 
 

In Memory of Rick Every 
Sunny Buchman 

 

In Honor of Nancy & Peter Kudan’s 50th Anniversary 
Sunny Buchman 

 

In Honor of Barry Ziff’s 80th Birthday 
Sunny Buchman 

 

SISTERHOOD FUND 
 

In Memory of David Shulman 
Laura Fram 

Kirtan Rabbi Andrew Hahn 

sponsored by The Quarry House 
co-hosted by  

Shaaray Tefila & Temple Beth El 
Kirtan Selichot Service 

Saturday, September 17 at 7:00 PM  
at Shaaray Tefila, 68 Bay St, Glens Falls 

Kirtan Children’s Workshop 
Sunday, September 18 at 10:00 AM 

at Temple Beth El, 3 Marion Ave, Glens Falls 
Donations for travel and residency are appreciated! 

 

Kirtan (also known as Bhajan) is a form of chant developed in 
India to heighten participation, communal feeling and ecstatic 
communion with the divine. Its usual, distinguishing feature is 
a formula of singing based on call-and-response. The chant 
facilitator offers something and then the participants return the 
favor. 
 

Kirtan is fully participatory. It breaks down the barrier 
between “leader”  and “listener.”  Its improvisational and 
experimental nature, make it a fun, yet strangely deep game to 
play – for both adults and children. 

 

Rabbi Andrew Hahn (Reb Drew) holds a Ph.D. 
in Jewish Thought from the Jewish 
Theological Seminary (Conservative) and 
received rabbinic ordination from the Hebrew 
Union College-Jewish Institute of Religion 
(Reform). He has also studied at the feet of 
Rabbi Zalman Schachter-Shalomi, founder of 
the Jewish Renewal Movement. Dubbed “a 

Shlomo Carlebach for the twenty-first century,” he weaves 
traditional Jewish liturgy and musical modes into the 
increasingly popular call-and-response chant technology from 
India, known as Kirtan. 

https://www.sefaria.org/Deuteronomy.16.18-21.9?lang=bi&aliyot=1
https://www.sefaria.org/Isaiah.51.12-52.12?lang=bi
https://www.sefaria.org/Deuteronomy.21.10-25.19?lang=bi&aliyot=1
https://www.sefaria.org/Isaiah.54.1-10?lang=bi
https://www.sefaria.org/Deuteronomy.26.1-29.8?lang=bi&aliyot=1
https://www.sefaria.org/Isaiah.60.1-22?lang=bi
https://www.sefaria.org/Deuteronomy.29.9-30.20?lang=bi&aliyot=1
https://www.sefaria.org/Isaiah.61.10-63.9?lang=bi


Hilda Schwartz 
 

In the February, 2022 bulletin, Katie began a new project to 
feature one member (hopefully!) each month. This month we 
are featuring Hilda Schwartz. Here is her story: 
 

Hilda (Aronson) Schwartz will be 94 years old on 
November 6. She was born in Glens Falls Hospital.  
  

Her parents were Gusta & Barney Aronson. Barney 
was a Pharmacist and owned Aronson’s Pharmacy 
on Broad Street in Glens Falls, NY. Barney & 
Gusta, his store helpmate, were kind, caring and 
generous people. Sick people telephoned their home 
at odd hours when Barney was sleeping. He would 
awake and go downstairs from his home to his store 
to fill prescriptions. If his customers were too poor 
to pay, he would give them the medication telling 
them not to worry. He told them they could pay 
when they were able. Many were never able to pay 
him back. On holidays, he and his wife would leave 
food on poor neighbors’ doorways so they would 
have something special to eat. This was the example 
that was set for Hilda.  
  

Hilda was the oldest of three daughters, followed by 
Shirley Kanofsky (Sid) who are both deceased. The 
youngest sister is Betty (Paula) Segal (Harvey, 
deceased).   
 

Hilda married Moe (Morris) Schwartz who served in 
the Navy in WWII as an electrician. They met at Mt. 
McGregor at a dance held for returning military men 
invited for a free weekend to relax after the war 
ended. Neither had wanted to attend yet their friends 
had convinced them to go.  
  

A group of Glens Falls High School girls came on a 
bus to dance with the men. As Hilda left the bus, she 
broke her high heel shoe. Moe noticed Hilda limping 
along while holding her shoe. He volunteered 
unsuccessfully to fix her shoe. They spent the rest of 
the night talking and dancing. That began their 
whirlwind romance that led to 70 years of marriage. 
They married on November 9, 1946 in Albany, NY 
because it was closer for New York relatives to 
attend the wedding.  
  

Before Hilda had met Moe, Hilda’s Aunt Al Gersten 
encouraged her to enroll in college. Aunt Al always 
set a high value on family and education. She was 
very close to Hilda. In those days, women usually 
did not have careers. Although Hilda attended 
classes for several weeks, she withdrew after her 
marriage. Hilda never regretted her choice.  
 

Moe started Hill Electric Supply Company (named 
after Hilda) two years after they were married. He 
took his Navy pay and borrowed money from his 
sister Laura because no bank would loan him 
money.  

Moe was a lifelong Jewish War Veteran. He and 
Hilda traveled yearly to attend many of Moe’s ship 
reunions throughout their marriage. He was also a 
Mason and a Shriner and he held the highest 
position, Potentate. At Shaaray Tefila, Moe served 
on the Chevra Kadisha Committee, helping to 
prepare fellow Jewish men’s bodies for burial.  
  

Hilda and Moe have four children: Roz Winston 
(Mike-deceased), Diane Gellman (David), Jeff 
Schwartz (Patti) and Scott Schwartz (Michele). They 
have five grandchildren: Rachel Winston Long (Jon 
Paul), Vanessa & Steven Schwartz, David & Daniel 
Schwartz. They have three great grandchildren: Lily, 
Sophie and Ian Long.  
  

What makes Hilda special? Hilda grew up in Glens 
Falls surrounded by a loving family and a small 
Jewish community. She loved her family, friends 
and the Synagogue.  
  

She was an old-fashioned housewife who cooked 
and cleaned, shopped for food bargains, and drove 
her children to Hebrew and Sunday School. She 
visited the sick, went to all funerals and took care of 
her parents in their old age with her sisters Shirley 
and Betty.  
  

During the Jewish Holidays, Hilda made delicious 
meals for 20 guests. She invited family, friends, 
Jewish students and anyone who had no place to eat. 
One student from Iran became a weekly guest for 
Shabbat and holidays his entire stay in Glens Falls. 
The friendship continued for many years after he 
moved away.  
  

On Passover, Hilda always cooked 20-30 sponge 
cakes delivering them to family, friends and Jewish 
prisoners at Comstock Prison. She visited lonely 
people and sometimes brought them chicken soup 
and homemade applesauce.  
  

Hilda had great respect for her parents and her in-
laws, Chanja and Pinchas, who she called Ma & Pa. 
Both sets of parents were originally Orthodox and 
Kosher. Hilda kept kosher to honor her parents and 
in-laws so that they would be able to eat at her 
home.  
  

A few weeks before every Rosh Hashanah, Hilda’s 
mother-in-law, Chanja, would visit and they would 
cook non-stop from 6am to 12am. They made honey 
cake, European apple pie, Kreplach, strudel, kugel, 
challahs and cookies. Hilda would then freeze and 
date these goodies which would last until the next 
year when they would have another cooking 
marathon.  
  

Hilda was greatly influenced by her grandparents 
Samuel and Anna Aronson, whom she called Bubbie 
& Zaydie. Her parents and grandparents shaped her  



Jewish identity and values. She grew up visiting 
them and all of her aunts, uncles and cousins 
because everyone lived a few blocks away.  
  

Jewish travelers were always invited to eat at her 
grandparent’s home. Hilda loved visiting her 
grandparents because there were always interesting 
conversations, news about families living in other 
communities and Torah discussions. Men came daily 
to their home to daven because most religious 
Jewish men lived in the neighborhood near 
Montcalm Street. It was expensive to heat up the 
Synagogue on Bay Street and the family owned a 
Torah so that the Torah could be read on Mondays 
and Thursdays there.  
  

Every Friday before Shabbat, Bubbie Aronson 
would cook a complete Shabbos meal and send this 
to each of her children and their families.  
  

On Passover, the entire family would attend a large 
Seder at her grandparent’s home which included 
grandchildren and eventually great-grandchildren.  
  

The Aronsons own the first row upstairs in the 
Synagogue on the left side facing the Bimah. All of 
the family sat there and continue to sit there when in 
Glens Falls.  
  

Year ago, an Aronson family member, who we 
believe was Ben Yomen, Hilda’s great-grandfather, 
brought a Torah from Russia by way of New York 
City to Glens Falls. The Jewish community 
celebrated this event by forming a parade and 
dancing in the streets. After praying stopped at the 
Montcalm St. home, Bill Aronson donated the Torah 
to a FL synagogue. Years later when Judy Aronson 
moved to FL, she discovered that the Torah in her 
Shul was the same previously owned Aronson 
Torah. The Synagogue has promised to return the 
Torah to Judy or her son Mark Aronson if the 
congregation ever disbands. Because of this 
contract, the beloved Aronson Torah still remains 
protected and in stewardship by our Aronson family 
today.   
  

Previously, Hilda’s parents & grandparents had 
instilled positive Jewish attitudes, rituals and 
involvement in the Jewish Community. Hilda 
continued passing on this legacy to her children. She 
always lit Shabbat candles, cooked a delicious meal 
and then frequently the family attended Friday night 
services in which her children participated.  
  

Hilda was a two-term Past President of Shaaray 
Tefila Sisterhood. Later she became Co-President 
with her cousin Harrie Bobbin. Then she became 
involved with Sisterhood Membership. She often 
invited new and potential members to welcome them 
into her caring home to enjoy refreshments and 
conversation. Hilda is also a life member of 
Hadassah.  
  

Hilda, her sister Shirley and cousin Harrie Bobbin 
took on the responsibility for the Saturday Kiddish 

grandchildren also attended either Sunday School 
and/or Hebrew School there. Sons Jeff, Scott and 
grandchildren Vanessa, Steven and David all had 
their Bar and Bat Mitzvahs at the Synagogue.  
  

Roz, Diane and Jeff were members of USY (United 
Synagogue Youth). Scott was a member of BBYO 
(B’Nai Brith Youth Organization). Roz created the 
USY Bulletin and Diane was Program VP. Years 
later they continued to be actively involved in their 
communities and eventually both daughters became 
honored as Woman of the Year. Roz was President 
for two years in B’Nai Brith Women and Diane was 
Program and Membership VP for many years in 
Hadassah.  
  

Jeff and Scott became Sunday School Teachers and 
both worked on Bingo to raise money for the 
Synagogue. Jeff was the Sunday School Treasurer 
and Scott created many innovative programs 
including lunches honoring our Jewish Members at 
the Synagogue and Temple.  
  

Hilda and Moe, all of their children and 
grandchildren have traveled to Israel. In 1965, Roz 
received the second Israel Scholarship sponsored 
jointly by the Synagogue, Temple and ZOA 
(Zionists of America).  
  

Hilda is famous for her newsy handwritten letters 
and heartfelt cards to family and friends. Everyone 
treasures her correspondence and keeps letters and 
cards for years. Her communication, visits and 
telephone conversations keep her connected and 
close to family and friends throughout her life. Even 
now, she still enjoys her nieces, nephews, cousins, 
children, grandchildren, great grandchildren and 
friends like Bonnie Yanklowitz, Dolly Morrissey 
and Claire Kantrowitz phoning or visiting. It’s one 
of her greatest pleasures to be remembered with 
cards for the New Year or on her birthday.  
  

Hilda thoroughly enjoys the Synagogue Bulletin 
which is mailed to her and she reads it from cover to 
cover to stay informed and connected to the Glens 
Falls Jewish Community.  
  

Hilda also loved to write poetry and vignettes. She 
joined a poetry writing group that self-published an 
anthology of the class's finished poetry works. Years 
later, she attended a poetry reading group with 
daughter Diane and son-in-law David. Hilda loved 
to stand up and read her poetry at the microphone. 
She was always praised for her exceptional poems.  
  

As a child, Hilda dreamed about traveling to exotic 
places. Before meeting her husband, she had only 
vacationed once in Florida with her dad and sister 
Shirley. She got her wish. She and Moe traveled 
extensively throughout Europe, Asia, Israel, the  



USA and Canada. They visited most, if not all, of 
our National Parks.  
  

Hilda and Moe were Snowbirds for many years until 
they sold their Glens Falls home. Then they returned 
yearly to visit family and friends while still 
maintaining their membership at the Synagogue. 
Moe died in 2016 and is buried at the Shaaray Tefila 
Synagogue Cemetery. Hilda currently resides in 
West Palm Beach, Florida at her home and still 
continues to be a member of the Synagogue and 
Sisterhood.  
 

While Hilda was President of Sisterhood, she wrote 
the following to the tune of “When You’re Smiling.” 
It was sung by the ladies during a program at the 
Synagogue. 

 

When you’re working, When you’re working 
For our Synagogue Sisterhood 

You’ll feel happy, You’ll feel needed 
Because you’re doing good. 

Won’t you join us 
We’ll bring out your best 
There’s lots of ladies here 

With friends you’ll be blessed 
So won’t you line up 

Please do sign up 
And join our Synagogue Sisterhood 

 

Attend our meetings, Our monthly meetings 
You’ll be proud of what we do 

We’ve planned programs 
Interesting programs to appeal to all of you 

So won’t you join us 
We’ll make you so glad 

You will discover a new dimension 
That you never knew you had 
So don’t delay, sign up today 

And join our Synagogue Sisterhood 
In all its endeavors 

Join our Synagogue Sisterhood.  
 

Sisterhood and synagogue friends miss Hilda and 
send her early Birthday wishes. Also healthy, Happy 
New Year wishes to her and her family. 

Yahrzeit record 
September 2022 

 

Thursday, 9/1/2022 * Elul 5, 5782 
Herman Snyder 

 

Friday, 9/2/2022 * Elul 6, 5782 
Benjamin Dubner 

Selma Rapaport-Pressman 
Shirley Sandler 

  

Saturday, 9/3/2022 * Elul 7, 5782 
Norman Radin 

  

Sunday, 9/4/2022 * Elul 8, 5782 
Harry Abrams 

Evelyn Aronson 
Harold Lebowitz 
William Snyder 

  
Monday, 9/5/2022 * Elul 9, 5782 

Roslyn Alkes 
George Aronson 
Paul Coleman 

Marsha McAllister 
  

Tuesday, 9/6/2022 * Elul 10, 5782 
Jacob Kirschenbaum 

 

Wednesday, 9/7/2022 * Elul 11, 5782 
Rita Kline 

Isaac Silverman 
Pauline Weiss 

  
Thursday, 9/8/2022 * Elul 12, 5782 

Minnie Ackerman 
Irma Lorch 

Mark Swirsky 
  

Friday, 9/9/2022 * Elul 13, 5782 
Julia Jacobson 

Harold Novitsky 
Yetta Zweibelson 

  
Saturday, 9/10/2022 * Elul 14, 5782 

Daniel Isaacman 
Mary Kudan 

  
Sunday, 9/11/2022 * Elul 15, 5782 

Selina Aronson 
Sharon Diehl 

Charles Gersten 
Thelma Witepsky 

  
Monday, 9/12/2022 * Elul 16, 5782 

Rebecca Diskin 
Eleanor Elliott 
Annette Raych 

Merriam Van Rhijn 
Bert Yurdin 

 

Tuesday, 9/13/2022 * Elul 17, 5782 
Freda Podolsky 

  



Wednesday, 9/14/2022 * Elul 18, 5782 
William Bein 

Libbie Chesler 
Irving Shiffrin 

  
Thursday, 9/15/2022 * Elul 19, 5782 

Paul Etu 
Althea Gerstein 

Anna Green 
Lawrence Segel 

  
Friday, 9/16/2022 * Elul 20, 5782 

Fannie Breslaw 
Samuel Buchman 

Dr. Joseph Mandelbaum 
Sarah Rosenthal 
Harold Suckman 

Nettie Wexler 
  

Sunday, 9/18/2022 * Elul 22, 5782 
Corrine Bein 
James Fram 

Tabitha Fram 
Joseph Gersten 

Joseph Silverman 
Selma Stern 

 

Monday, 9/19/2022 * Elul 23, 5782 
Minnie Kirschenbaum 

  
Tuesday, 9/20/2022 * Elul 24, 5782 

Arthur Grunberger 
  

Wednesday, 9/21/2022 * Elul 25, 5782 
Rose Blomberg 
Harry Rothstein 
Shirley Rothstein 

  
Friday, 9/23/2022 * Elul 27, 5782 

Celia Friedman 
Elias Cohen LaRock 

Fannie Meltzer 
Steven Scolnik 
Gordon Welch 

  
Saturday, 9/24/2022 * Elul 28, 5782 

Carol Yanklowitz Aronson 
Sheldon Binns 
Sarah Bobbin 

Howard Hafter 
Herman Lazarus 

  
Sunday, 9/25/2022 * Elul 29, 5782 

Isidore Krull 
Belle Searleman 

 

Tuesday, 9/27/2022 * Tishrei 2, 5783 
Ruth Gersten 
Shirley Klein 
David Yunich 

  

Wednesday, 9/28/2022 * Tishrei 3, 5783 
Meyer Berkowitz 

Ruth Dubner 
Roselyn Seaman 

Wednesday, 9/28/2022 * Tishrei 3, 5783 (cont) 
Ida Sitkoff 

Lillian Swirsky 
  

Thursday, 9/29/2022 * Tishrei 4, 5783 
Barry Scolnik 
Benny Smith 

  
Friday, 9/30/2022 * Tishrei 5, 5783 

Anna Mark 
Solomon Wachtel 

Yahrzeit record 
OCTOBER 2022 

 

Saturday, 10/1/2022 * Tishrei 6, 5783 
Anne Eddleton 

Yetta Green 
Florence Yanklowitz Greene 

Samuel Lavine 
Arnold Slawsby 

 

Sunday, 10/2/2022 * Tishrei 7, 5783 
Harry Lebowitz 

 

Monday, 10/3/2022 * Tishrei 8, 5783 
Pearl Cohen 

Samuel Green 
Jennie Kline 

 

Tuesday, 10/4/2022 * Tishrei 9, 5783 
Meyer Berman 
Morton Singer 
Cecelia Spector 

 

Wednesday, 10/5/2022 * Tishrei 10, 5783 
Sylvia Gottesman 

Jennie Koble 
Joseph Seaman 

 

Thursday, 10/6/2022 * Tishrei 11, 5783 
Paul Etu 

Bessie Kaplan 
Ada Lurie 

Florence Kramer Yanks 
 

Friday, 10/7/2022 * Tishrei 12, 5783 
Meriam Hecker 

Sue Levine 
Gussie Snyder 

Nathan Stillman 
 

Saturday, 10/8/2022 * Tishrei 13, 5783 
Leon Berkowitz 
Anna Polatchek 

Jean Yaffee 
 

Sunday, 10/9/2022 * Tishrei 14, 5783 
Fannie Levine 

Hyman Swirsky 
 

Tuesday, 10/11/2022 * Tishrei 16, 5783 
Madeline Abels 

 



Wednesday, 10/12/2022 * Tishrei 17, 5783 
Samuel Zweibelson 

 

Thursday, 10/13/2022 * Tishrei 18, 5783 
Rachel Aronberg 
Barney Goldstein 

Rebecca (Becky) Israel 
Pearl Radin 

Israel Weinstein 
Elizabeth Yaffee 

 

Friday, 10/14/2022 * Tishrei 19, 5783 
Louis Chary 

Katie Isaacman 
Harriet Peltin 

 

Saturday, 10/15/2022 * Tishrei 20, 5783 
Karen Aronson 

Dora Garlen 
Frances Kaye 

Norman Kudan 
Daniel Levine 

 

Sunday, 10/16/2022 * Tishrei 21, 5783 
Tzivia Lebowitz 

 

Monday, 10/17/2022 * Tishrei 22, 5783 
Edward Aronson 

Beatrice Berkowitz 
Mary Lebowitz 
Mary Snyder 

 

Tuesday, 10/18/2022 * Tishrei 23, 5783 
Morris Rosenstein 

 

Wednesday, 10/19/2022 * Tishrei 24, 5783 
Clara Yanklowitz Aronson 

Adolph Diskin 
William Goldstein 
Sadie Zimmerman 

 

Thursday, 10/20/2022 * Tishrei 25, 5783 
Sanford Silverman 

Beverly Yunich 
 

Friday, 10/21/2022 * Tishrei 26, 5783 
Barney Aronson 

Faye Drazin 
David Seaman 
Sarah Smith 

Goodman Solomon 
 

Saturday, 10/22/2022 * Tishrei 27, 5783 
Celia Corbett 

Hilda Grunblatt 
Elsie Roth 

Aaron Russ 
Nathan Seaman 

Lilyan Silverman 
Edward Ziskind 

 

Sunday, 10/23/2022 * Tishrei 28, 5783 
Frances Berman 

Leo Chapman 
Jack Lebowitz 
William Sagan 
Betty Schwartz 

Emanuel Wechsler 
 

Monday, 10/24/2022 * Tishrei 29, 5783 
Elsie Roth 

Millie Tunick 
Irving Yanklowitz 

 

Tuesday, 10/25/2022 * Tishrei 30, 5783 
Morris Cohen 
Hyman Kline 

 

Wednesday, 10/26/2022 * Heshvan 1, 5783 
Bernard Copland 

A.J. Gold 
Isadore (Irv) Green 
Ben Kirschenbaum 

Max Kudan 
Bertha Shapiro 
Norris Wallach 

 

Thursday, 10/27/2022 * Heshvan 2, 5783 
Ceilia Palhowitz 

 

Friday, 10/28/2022 * Heshvan 3, 5783 
Gordon Kantrowitz 

Eli Rudnick 
 

Sunday, 10/30/2022 * Heshvan 5, 5783 
Mildred Cohen 
Tillie Isaacman 
Hyman Seaman 

 

Monday, 10/31/2022 * Heshvan 6, 5783 
Mary Cohen 
Bessie Diskin 

Allen Suckman 



L’Shanah Tovah TikaTayvu! 
In This Year Of 5783 May God Grant Us The Ability To Savor Each Day Of Our Lives With Newness And 

With Anticipation. May God Open Our Hearts To The Many Blessings That Await Us. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TO ALL THE MEMBERS AND FRIENDS OF SHAARAY TEFILA 

When you look into your heart as the New Year starts, may you discover a new sense of 
possibility, a new belief in the gift you have to share, a new connection to the people around 
you, and a renewed commitment to your faith and your dreams. Everything wonderful and 
new… That’s what you’re being wished at this special time of year. 

Diane & Arnold Alkes 

Lauren, Lee Dana, Noa, 
Jonathan & Emilia Amar 

Judy Aronson 

Sharon Aronson 

Marianne & Mark Aronson 

Ava & Martin Ashendorff  

Ephraim Back & Tara Blau 

Marilyn Bazan &  
George Conable 

Diane Beale 

Michael Berkowitz, Kristi 
Madigan, Gabe & Hollie 

Rena Bernstein 

Harrie Bobbin 

Sari Bobbin 

William Brender 

Sunny Buchman 

Linda & Steve Bush 

Elaine & Salomon Charhon 

Rebecca Charhon 

Steffi & Len Charney 

Angela & Benjamin Cohen 

Trina & Josh Cohen 

Julie Mark Cohen 

Robin & Mitchell Cohen 

Melanie & Vance Cohen 

Stacey Mandelbaum &  
Alex Frank 

Barbara & Charles Frenyea 

Micah Friedman 

Diane & David Gellman 

Amy & Michael Gersten 

Joey Glick 

Nancy & Gerald Goldstein 

Betty & Harry Goldstein 

Toby, Erin Boland, Isaac & 
Ezra Goldstein 

 Roberta & Samuel 
Gottesman 

Meghan, Joshua, Cam & 
Lena Gray 

Ed Greenberg &  
Anna Cutler 

Larry Greenberg &  
Sue McCoy 

Kaye Grossman 

Bruce Hafter 

Bunny & Gene Hall 

Seth Harris 

Lorraine & Syd Hochman 

Cheryl & Mark Hoffman 

Gerry Hyman &  
Susan Lankford 

Anna Johnson-Wasserman 

David Joslin 

Michael Kanofsky 

Claire Kantrowitz 

Jason Kantrowitz 

Lois & John Karhinen 

Shelle Kelze 

Veronique, Raphael, Lucrecia 
and Leonora Kleinmann 

Judy & Bob Korcz 

Judith & Allan Korot 

Melissa & Daniel Korot 

Nancy & Peter Kudan 

Mary Kuntz 

Faye Landsman 

Neil Lebowitz 

Michele & Herb Levin 

Libby Levine 

Jennifer, Bruce & Sophia 
Markowitz 

Rabbi Boaz Marmon 

Ilana Marmon & Family 

Eric Masef 

Susan & David Matzner 

Lynn & Martin Meyer 

Dolly Chary-Morrissey 

Jennifer, Howard, Zoee & 
Cooper Nadler 

Barbara & Herb Novitsky 

J. Lawrence Paltrowitz 

Michael Pletman 

Barbara & Myron Rapaport 

JoAnn & Michael Rapaport 

Sheryl Reedy 

Deborah & Ernest Robitel 

Karen & Dolph Rotfeld 

Clara Rudnick 

Roberta & Sandy Schulman 

Hilda Schwartz 

Michele & Scott Schwartz 

Patti & Jeffrey Schwartz 

Pinchas Shabat 

Dan Shaham &  
Tal Klausner 

Ruth Shapiro 

Rabbi Stephen, Bethany, 
Anav & Emet Slater 

Lewis Spar 

Lana & Jonathan Studley & 
daughter 

Francine Torra 

Roslyn Winston 

Karen & David Wurzberger 

Tamar Wurzberger-Choppa, 
Jack Choppa & Family 

Bonnie Yanklowitz 



SEPTEMBER 2022 
Check our weekly announcements and website for online Zoom event links. 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    

 

1 2 

7:00 PM  

Kabbalat Shabbat 

Service with Micah 

Friedman 

3 

9:30 AM 

In-Person  

Shabbat  

Service with 

Micah Friedman 

 

8:15 PM  

In-Person and 

Zoom Havdalah 

Service with 

Micah Friedman 

4 

 

5 

 

6 

 

7 

 

8 9 

 

10 

9:30 AM  

In-Person 

Shabbat  

Service 

 

11 

9:15 AM  

Religious School 

12 13 

 

14 

 

15 

 

16 

 

17 

9:30 AM 

In-Person 

Shabbat  

Service 

 

7:00 PM  

Selichot Service 

with the Kirtan 

Rabbi at Shaaray 

Tefila 

18 

9:15 AM  

Religious School 

 

19 20 

 

21 

 

22 

 

23 

7:00 PM  

Kabbalat Shabbat 

Service with Micah 

Friedman 

24 

9:30 AM 

In-Person 

Shabbat  

Service with 

Micah Friedman 

25 

5:30 PM In-Person 

and Zoom Service 

Erev Rosh 

Hashanah 

26 

9:00 AM 

Shacharit 

12:00 PM 

Outdoor Shofar 

Blowing 

4:30 PM Tashlich 

at Crandall Park 

First Day Rosh 

Hashanah 

27 

9:00 AM 

Shacharit 

12:00 PM 

Outdoor Shofar 

Blowing 

Second Day Rosh 

Hashanah 

28 

 

29 30  



Dear Friends and Members, 
 

We no longer solicit donations during our service and would like the opportunity to read the donations 
received in memory of or in honor of friends and family prior to Yizkor. 
 

Dues, fundraising and donations provide you with the services you have come to expect. This is your 
Synagogue and we ask everyone to make a meaningful donation to keep our programming going and our 
building open. A donation, of any size, is important as long as everyone participates. 
 

Please fill out the below pledge form and send it in now so we can prepare the list for reading on Yom Kippur. 
Financial survival of Congregation Shaaray Tefila depends on all of us. 
 

Larry Greenberg, Treasurer 

 

 

YOM KIPPUR PLEDGE 
 

Having sincerely considered the needs of our Congregation, and the services it provides for my family and 
my people: 

 

I hereby pledge $__________________ to support Congregation Shaaray Tefila and its programs. 

 

Signed: _____________________________________________ 

 

In Honor Of: _________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

In Memory Of: _______________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

(Please return before the High Holy Days.) 


